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REPORT
First Meeting of the Ad-Hoc Group on Migrant Children
Guatemala City, Guatemala
28 - 29 August, 2014
Participants
Officials from the Ministries of Foreign Affairs, Directorates of Migration and Child Protection Institutions from all RCM Member Countries participated; except for Belize. Also, IOM, UNHCR, UNICEF, ILO, the ICRC and the RNCOM participated. 
Report
The meeting was framed in two parts, the first one was introductory and conceptual, in which the current state of child migration in the region was discussed, as well as documents approved within the Regional Conference on Migration and the considerations from the Nineteenth RCM. Also, Guatemala's proposal for a Regional Mechanism on Protection of Migrant and Refugee Boys, Girls and Adolescents, and the principle of the best interest of the Child (concept and applicability) were part of the agenda. Also, some Member Countries presented national and regional initiatives that are taking place in the field.
The second part was focused on work groups by sector, according to each phase of the migration process of children who require special attention: 

· Consular protection and actions in countries of transit and destination;
· Psychosocial Care and Reception;
· Reintegration; and

· Prevention.
Each group worked on specific matrices, in which participants captured the different activities needed in the short, medium and long term. The final commitment of the participants was to move on individually in the short term actions ahead of the next meeting of the Ad-Hoc Group, while international organizations pledged to work a proposed operational model for RCM Member Countries to carry out the medium and long term actions. 
As a result of the work groups, matches could be identified as to the necessary actions, and some of these include:
· Workshop on Implementation of guidelines for profiling and referral mechanisms and guidelines for protection of unaccompanied children. 

· Monitoring and evaluation of these guidelines.
· Partnerships with civil society. 

· Differentiated attention for children at all times of their migration process. 

· Standardization of protocols for the reception.

· Involvement and training of other bodies such as Ministries of Development, Economy, Education, Ombudsman, Prosecutors and Local Authorities.

· Design of a comprehensive training plan, establishing priorities and target groups. 

· Need to design appropriate systems for the exchange of information. 

· Exchange of good practices.

· Strengthen the use of technological tools and improve their use.

· Delineate actions for search and identification of missing migrant children, for example, links with civil society or the ICRC as well as implementing search systems, etc.

· Create and manage a single record, starting from consulates to reintegration processes.

Finally, the meeting was closed by the Deputy Minister of Foreign Affairs of Guatemala, Oscar Padilla and Undersecretary of Foreign Affairs of Honduras, Diana Valladares.
